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The Board of Education of Montgomery County met with the leaders of the Montgomery
County Council of Parent Teacher Associations in special session at the Carver
Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on Thursday, April 22, 1999, at
7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL Present: Mrs. Patricia O’Neill, Vice President
    in the Chair
Mr. Kermit V. Burnett
Mrs. Nancy J. King
Ms. Mona M. Signer
Mr. Larry Bowers, Acting Secretary/Treasurer

 Absent: Mr. Stephen Abrams
Mr. Geonard F. Butler, Jr., Student Board Member
Mr. Reginald M. Felton
Mrs. Beatrice B. Gordon

The following topics were present to the Board of Education:

1. Welcome and Introductions
2. Overview of the Past Year - Ms. Sharon Cox, MCCPTA President
3. New directions in Parent Involvement: Parents as Partners in the Quality

Management Councils – Ms. Ginny Hillhouse, Mr. Bob Ciperson, Ms. Joan
McNamara, Ms. Susan Scofield, Ms. Linda Rigsby, Mr. Eileen Shea, and Ms. Jean
Mallon

4. New Directions - Ms. Linna Barnes

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
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